
 

 

Transportation Advisory Board 
of the Metropolitan Council of the Twin Cities 
 
 
TO: Transportation Advisory Board 
 
FROM: Kevin Roggenbuck, Transportation Coordinator 
 
DATE: December 2, 2010 
 
RE: Notice of two regionally selected projects withdrawn from the TIP and STIP. 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Attached to this cover memo is a letter from Hennepin County informing the TAB that they have 
ended project development efforts on two regionally selected bridge projects and request that 
both projects be dropped from the TIP and STIP.  According to adopted regional policy, when 
regionally selected projects are dropped from the Program, the federal funds are first applied to 
the amount of overprogramming in the local program of projects; those awarded funding by the 
TAB.   
 
In the 2009 regional solicitation, the TAB overprogrammed by $8,323,076.  Since the TIP and 
STIP must be fiscally balanced, MN/DOT programmed $8.3 million less in federally funded 
projects.  The combined federal amount of $2,875,847 from the two Hennepin County bridge 
projects should be applied to the local overprogramming amount, leaving a balance of 
$5,447,229.  If no other regionally selected projects are dropped from the Program prior to the 
start of the 2011 regional solicitation, the overprogramming balance will be deducted from the 
2011 regional solicitation. 
 
Staff will bring this item through the TAC and TAB for information, then transmit the Hennepin 
County letter to MN/DOT Metro Program Management.  By doing so, we can jointly track the 
local program of projects and re-allocate federal funds from dropped local projects according to 
adopted regional policy. 
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